
 

Victory for PSA member  
 

Department of Culture, Sports, and Recreation 

The PSA recently secured another significant victory in defense of members’ rights. A PSA member at the 

Department of Culture, Sports, and Recreation was charged with five counts of misconduct, ranging from 

sexual harassment, unacceptable behaviour, to carrying a firearm on the premises. Upon receiving the 

charges, the member approached the PSA for assistance with representation. 

 

A local shop steward was promptly tasked to represent the member during the disciplinary hearing. 

Through diligent preparation and a strong presentation of the member’s case, the shop steward 

successfully ensured that the matter was handled fairly. 

 

As a result, the Chairperson issued a final written warning instead of a severe, punishable sanction. 

This outcome marks a victory for the PSA, where justice prevailed, and the member expressed great 

relief and appreciation for the Union’s unwavering support and representation. 

 

Employees who wish to join the PSA can contact Sylvia Watkins on 082 880 8941, Thandiwe Mziyako on 

060 962 8512 or the PSA Provincial Office on (013) 741 7500. 
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